LNID Board Trustee Meeting Minutes
Thursday, January 27, 2022
	10:00 am,  Zoom


Present:  Glenda Stewart-Smith, Sandie Wilson, Coral Brown, Bill Kresowaty, 
		Pam Mann, Reinhard Maier 
	Guests: Nora & Pat Walker, David Hetherington, Regan Mostat 
	        

Old Business:

1. Acceptance of Minutes of  Dec. 1, 2021 meeting.  Moved:  Sandie Wilson;   Seconded:  Reinhard Maier.   Carried
2. Update on Data Monitoring System: 
	Manufacturers are supposed to replace it for free due to malfunction.  Reinhard hasn’t heard back from them.    

New Business:
1. Financial Report - Pam Mann
	
	Account Name
	Balance
	Actions

	Commercial High Interest Savings  0
	$13,125.00
	

	Organization Value  0
	$13,325.42
	

	Project Funds  1
	$9,284.73
	

	StepUp18+18 Term Rdl  1
	$2,112.94
	

	StepUp18+18 Term Rdl  2
	$2,112.94
	

	Class 'B' Equity Shares  1
	$16,917.89
	

	FWCU Membership Shares  0
	$6.92
	



  It’s almost time for assessment fee. 
	Date of AGM – Sat., May 21, 10:00 AM. Possibly in person at golf course and by zoom as well. 

2. Water Report- Coral Brown
	Sent out by email last week- Comparison of data from 2018 - 2021 (See attachments)
	No snow pack report right now.  Last report indicated below normal snow pack up high but there is more than normal amounts at low elevations. 
	Current lake capacity 6.6 ft.  In 2018 we got 17’ of freshet so we do need to be ready to pump as soon as possible.  Glenda will seek permission to pump. 

Conversion Discussion
· RDOS has declined to take over the LNID citing liability concerns.  They also indicated they would not help to get grants on our behalf in future.  
· We cannot get permission from Nature Trust to store water at the upper lake nor from PIB to dredge the lake. 
· Barrie Nichols, Program Analyst with Ministry of Municipal Affairs indicated to Glenda that dissolution of the Improvement District is complicated and rarely done.  We would have to indicate that the goals for which LNID was created have been accomplished and there is no further need.   Resignation of the board does not trigger dissolution. Neither the provincial government nor the RDOS is willing to accept liability.  The RDOS had not contacted the provincial government to inform them that they have declined conversion of LNID.  Barrie Nichols will take this up with higher level officials to see what options are now available. 
· If we dissolve or simply resign there is no one to turn on the pumps or take any mitigation measures in the case of future flooding.
· RDOS and province are pushing us to raise fees to create fund for flood protection. There is a question as to whether LNID membership would agree to any increase in fees.
· Lot 280 was historically a wetland.  The province is apparently not against returning Lot 280 to a wetland (ie. from the point of view of environmental impact on a riparian zone) but this would require funding. As well, the land belongs to Nature Trust who would have to agree.  
· Consensus seems to be that at this time pumping remains the only viable option left to the LNID to protect properties from flooding.  
· Because we get provincial permission to pump each year, we are not liable for damage downstream
· Significant improvements to culverts and flood protection were made in downstream communities after the 2018 flood
· Reinhard suggested that a 2 pump system would be cheaper and more secure than one large pump.  Not replacing the present 6” pipe system but rather adding another 6” or 8” system and a second pump to augment the current one. 
· Funds have been specifically set aside for this kind of expenditure although the amount we have currently does not necessarily cover all costs involved depending on what we eventually decide to purchase. 
· There was some discussion on ways that the LNID could help property owners prepare for flooding and whether we should provide any material assistance to individual owners.  It was also suggested that property owners need to be more proactive and put their own flood protection infrastructure in place and also make sure they have flood insurance. Development that was done without permits cannot be replaced if damaged. 
· Glenda suggested instead of LNID purchasing or supplying flood mitigation equipment to lend to owners that we could at least send advisories and recommendations to all waterfront owners about measures they could take to protect themselves.
· Regan Mostat voiced the opinion that too much of the discussion centred around the issue of flooding when that is not a big concern for nearly half the members.  His greater concern is the threat of drought especially with global warming becoming a pressing problem.
· There was general consensus that drought certainly is a major concern as well and that pumping needs to be carefully monitored to ensure a reasonable storage capacity for incoming freshet but not to leave the lake too low.  Coral Brown indicated that this was another good reason for creation of a wetland at Lot 280 since that adds water to our aquifer and protects our wells in dry years. 
· Nora Walker asked, if general lake health is the issue, if GTLASS wasn’t better suited to handle this issue.  Coral pointed out, however, that GTLASS does not have the ability to raise money through taxes like LNID can and therefore wouldn’t have the funds.  
· Glenda added that further conversations with Barrie Nichols would be required. 

Other Business:
· Electric motors on the lake:  The federal Ministry of Transport has informed us that LNID is responsible (since we were the body which originally requested the restriction of gas motors) for informing the public of the new regulations restricting the size of electric motors on Schedule 3 waterways to no larger than 7.5 kw.  Our responsibilities include:
· Putting up notices and installing signs 
· Letting media and RDOS know of the new restrictions on our lake
· Communicating with police and fisheries department about infractions
· Sandie offered to find out where we can have the signs made and Bill offered to help Glenda organize installation of signs and posting of notices. 

· Glenda will look into sending a card and a donation to the family of Don Dobson who made very valuable contributions to the LNID over the years. 


Next Meeting:  Thursday, February 17, 10:00 AM



[image: ]								February 17, 2022
______________________________________________				________________________
Glenda Stewart-Smith							Date
LNID Chairperson
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